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Welcome to the last day! 

As we approach the end of another school year, I would like to take a moment to reflect on our 

achievements and express my heartfelt gratitude to each member of our school community. This 

year has been filled with challenges, growth, and countless memorable moments. Our students 

have demonstrated remarkable resilience and enthusiasm in their learning, showcasing their      

talents in various academic,  artistic, and sporting endeavours. It has been inspiring to witness 

their growth and accomplishments.                    

We have had swimming and athletics carnivals with children reaching the Zone and Regional levels, 

and others competing for the very first time. We have enjoyed academic days such as Blackville 

Spelling Bee, Multicultural Public Speaking and had a record number of students participate in 

ASCA. All students enjoyed the school excursions, with many mentioning it as a highlight of the 

year. We have participated in Book Week, Science Week and NAIDOC Week. We have embraced 

learning with all children achieving great success at their level. Congratulations to all our         

Wallabadah students.                         

I would like to extend a special thank you to our dedicated teachers and staff, whose unwavering    

commitment and passion for education have made a significant impact on our students' lives. Your 

hard work and creativity have fostered a nurturing environment where every child can thrive. To 

our parents and guardians, thank you for your ongoing support and partnership. Your engagement 

in your child's education is invaluable, and together we have created a strong community focused 

on the success and well-being of our students.                  

As we look forward to a well-deserved break, let us celebrate the achievements of this year and 

the wonderful community we have built together. I encourage everyone to take this time to relax, 

recharge, and enjoy the company of family and friends.         

Wishing you all a safe and joyful holiday season. I look forward to welcoming everyone back for 

another exciting year ahead!  

Johanna Teague—Principal 

The newsletter for Wallabadah 

Public School & its community 

“Excellence in Learning” 

Wallaby Whisper 





Congratulations to Bodie Walters who was voted School Captain for 2025 . Congratulations to Vivian Bailey who was voted Vice 

Captain for 2025. We are sure that the boys will do an amazing job. 



Wallabadah Public School 2024—Term 4 
WEEK: MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT/SUN 

TERM 4 

Week 10 

December  

                 16                   17 

Year 6 Farewell 
Assembly 

Year 6         
Excursion  

                  18          

LASTDAY OF 
TERM 4 

                     19 

 

SDD 

                      20                                                        

 

SDD 

             21/22 

 

Term 1  

2025 

February 

                 3                   

 

SDD 

                 4  

 

SDD         

                   5  

 

SDD         

                   6   

STUDENTS 
RETURN      

                           

Coming up events in Wallabadah. 

• 15th December, 2024 – Wallabadah Community Christmas Party, 

11.00am at the Wallabadah Racecourse. 

• 20th December, 2024 - Wallabadah Red Cross Branch selling      

Christmas Hamper Raffle at IGA 

• 20th December, 2024 - Meat Raffle at the Wallabadah Hotel - Proceeds 

to Ronald McDonald House, Tamworth 

22nd December, 2024 – Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – Cars & Coffee, 

Bikes & Trucks 10.am to 12pm - last for the year. 

• 22nd December, 2024 – Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – Miniature 

Train running 10am to 1pm. 

• 11th January, 2024 – Wallabadah Hotel, - “Sunflowers on the Plains 

family Festival” from 11.30am with live music, BBQ & raffles. 

• 17th January, 2025 – Wallabadah Hotel – “Ally Row”, live music/food/

drinks. 

• 25th January, 2025 - Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – CLOSED for a 

private function. 

• 26th January, 2025 - Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – Cars & Coffee, 

Bikes & Trucks 10.am to 12pm 

• 26th January, 2025 - Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – Miniature Train    

running 10am to 1pm. 

• 28th January, 2025 – Toogee Martial Arts, Wallabadah Public 

School (TBC) 

• 4th February, 2025 - Toogee Martial Arts, Wallabadah Public 

School (TBC) 

• 8th February, 2025 - Bush Tucker Cooking Classes at ArtShack,     

Wilgabah. 

• 11th February, 2025 – Wallabadah Community Association meeting, 

6.30pm at Wallabadah Community Hall 

• 23rd February, 2025 - Quirindi Rural Heritage Village – Sunflower head 

throwing contest – 9am to 2pm 

• 15th March, 2025 – Wallabadah Community Association “Trivia Night” 

at the Wallabadah community Hall – (TBC).  

IF THERE IS ANY INCORRECT INORMATION IN THESE DATE – PLEASE CONTACT ME DI-

RECT VIA MY EMAIL. THIS IS A COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT OF EVENTS, INFORMATION 

PROVIDED BY THE COUMMUNITY FOR THE COMMUNITY.  

If you know of any events coming up in your community, someone who is having a big 
birthday – e.g. 75th, 80th, 100th or an important wedding anniversary such as 50th, 60th or 
70th or, there is something important that you would like to be included in the Wallaba-

dah Roundup just email this through to me on glynis.wheeler@bigpond.com so it 

can be printed. Also, to welcome new comers to the Village 

Reminders/Save the Date 
• Tuesday 17th December– Year 6     

farewell assembly 9:30am. 

• Tuesday 17th November– Year 6       
Excursion. SPORTS UNIFORM 

• Tuesday 17th December– Reports to go 
home. 

• Wednesday 18th December– Last Day 
Of Term 4. Mufti Day. 

 

2025 
• 6th February 2025– Students Return 

for Term 1. 

• - Swimming Carnival at Werris Creek 
Pool. More information to come. 

 
Have a safe and Happy   

Holiday. 

Students return Thursday 

6th February 2025 

mailto:glynis.wheeler@bigpond.com

